To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing to express my displeasure with the proposed National Security Personnel System. 

I believe that the proposed National Security Personnel System is not designed to improve government effectiveness or make it more cost effective.  On the contrary after reviewing these proposals I have come to understand that they were written to undermine collective bargaining to reward cronyism and complacency. 
One of the great founding principals of our government is the principal of checks and balances.  This principal makes our nation great because it provides a voice for disagreement.  Individuals without monetary resources cannot voice opposing views without aliening with others. Collective bargaining is one way individuals are provided with a voice for disagreement in the political arena. 

 Without collective bargaining, the rights of the individual to a fair chance at government employment will also be eroded.  It will start with the privilege of the Secretary of State’s appointment and creation of the review board and gradually filter down the ranks to selective appointment of individuals in all government offices and thus will diminish the rights of the individual to fair and equal treatment – the guiding principal of all civil rights legislation. As a US Government employee for the past 28 years I believe that these proposed regulations supersede the powers congress granted to the National Security Personnel System in the following ways: NSPS regulations 9901.905(a) and 9901.914(d)(5) – allows the NSPS to make changes unilaterally without collective bargaining/negotiations.  This is a direct violation of directive in 5 U.S.C. 9902(b) to preserve collective bargaining.

9901.910(a) (2) cites: “to take whatever other actions may be necessary to carry out the Department’s mission,” – this is undefined and is without boundaries.  In addition the inclusion of “management’s right” deletes the rights of others.  This is usually referred to as union busting. 9901.907 (a) (1) mandates the institution of a new labor relations review board and 9901.907 will regulate that they are appointed by the Secretary of Defense.  The creation of this new board will cost me as a tax payer millions of dollars, and the cost to me as an employee is a denial of my rights to a fair and impartial judgment without third party reviews.  This is a direct violation of the directive in 5 U.S.C. 9902(m)(6), Congress required the Department to ensure that any new labor relations system provided for an independent third party review of the Department’s decisions.

9901.807(k)(8)(iii) denies employees their right to a fair hearing of their appeals for adverse actions taken against them by the Department.  In this proposal, the Department reserves for itself the right to unilaterally reverse the decision of an MSPB Administrative Judge (AJ), merely because the Department does not agree that the decision was correct.  This is the equivalent of the prosecution being able to tell a courtroom judge that the decision just rendered is not what the prosecution wanted, so the prosecution will overturn the judge’s decision!
Sincerely,

Jeanne C. Davis

Information Specialist

Okinawa, Japan

